Dear Evelyn Hunter,

Congratulations! We are pleased to inform you that after a highly selective anonymous review process, your proposal, "Women of Color (WOC) in Leadership: Strengths, Challenges, and A Way Forward", has been accepted for a presentation in the Division 35 program in the 2018 APA Convention in San Francisco.

You will receive a scheduling card from APA with information about the time, location, and final format of your presentation. Your presentation will be listed in the official convention program with the titles, name(s) and institutional affiliation(s) of the author(s). Audiovisual equipment requests should be made by you to APA directly after you receive the scheduling card.

Only the first author of each session is receiving this email and will receive a schedule card directly from the APA Convention Office. All first authors are asked to pass along the good news to their co-presenters, and to inform them of the time and location of their presentations when that information is received. All participants (members and nonmembers) are required to register for the convention.

Any APAGS member who is presenting as a first author will have their advance registration fee waived (if the registration takes place before July. Please refer to the APA website and the Convention Issue of the Monitor for further details)

Finally, we would like to remind you to please indicate on your convention registration form that Division 35 is your primary division. Thank you again for choosing Division 35 for your proposal.

We look forward to seeing you at San Francisco,

Sincerely,

Program Chairs Trio: Khanh T. Dinh (<u>khanh dinh@uml.edu</u>), Louise Douce (<u>louisedouce.1@gmail.com</u>), and Linh Luu (<u>lluu1@memphis.edu</u>)

Khanh T. Dinh, Ph.D.

Professor of Psychology University of Massachusetts Lowell 113 Wilder Street, Suite 300 Lowell, MA 01854-3059

Phone: <u>978.934.3916</u>

Past President, 2017 & 2018 Section 5: Psychology of Asian Pacific American Women Division 35 Society for the Psychology of Women, American Psychological Association